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A 23-years-old male person was charged for attempted murder in 

Malaita Province 

Police officers at Auki Police Station have recently arrested and charged a 23-year-old 

male for attempted murder in West Kwara’ae, Malaita Province. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Malaita Province, Chief Superintendent Tex Tafoa 

says, “The victim is a 32-year-old male employee of the Exodus road construction 

company. The incident occurred while the victim and his colleague were talking with 

someone who had previously argued with the colleague.” 

PPC Tafoa explain, “It was alleged that the victim had no knowledge about the previous 

incident between his colleague and the suspect. During their conversation, the victim 

became involved and used abusive language.” 

PPC Tafoa says, “The suspect got angry and allegedly attacked with an axe, aiming for the 

driver but accidentally striking the victim who was sitting at the back seat. The victim 

sustained serious head injury and was rushed to the hospital.” 

“The suspect was charged for attempted murder contrary to section 215 of the Penal Code 

and is currently remanded at Auki Correctional Centre waiting to appear before Auki 

Magistrate’s Court on a later date,” says PPC Tafoa.  

PPC Tafoa commend officers for great job and call on good people of Malaita Province to 
respect each other and refrain from taking law into your own hands.” 
 
PPC appeal to community leaders to come forward with information of any unlawful 
activities such as selling of homebrew (Kwaso) and black marketing of liquor. 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 
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